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Good evening fellow Rotarians, we send you a cordial greeting and update you on the
paperwork and status of the wheelchair project and the wheelchair repair shop:

1.- The acquisition of a wheelchair container (240 chairs) was carried out with the support of
our District Governor Ricardo Marcos through the United Rotary Fund (FURMEX) and
Wheelchair Foundation according to option 4 of the donation contract (ANNEX 1)

2.- The initial payment in the amount of $ 17,000.00 USD was made to FURMEX on April 1, 2022
(ANNEX 5)

3.- The payment to Wheelchair Foundation was made on April 4, 2022 (ANNEX 3)

4.- We are waiting for the confirmation of the date on which the container arrives at the port of
Manzanillo to proceed with the import and transfer of the container to the city of Parras de la
Fuente, Coahuila MX.

5.- In Annex 2 you will find the procedures that will be carried out to bring the container to
Parras (ANNEX 2)

6.- It is important to comment that there has been a loss of funds contributed by the Rotary
clubs of Grapevine and Coleville due to the exchange rates of USD to MXP and MXP to USD to
make the payment to Wheelchair.

7.- The Rotary Club of Parras will proceed to pay the cost of:

Hospitalization expenses $ 35,000.00 MXP
Import Fees S 7,000.00 MXP
Freight Manzanillo - Parras $ 40,000.00 MXP

Total $ 82,000.00 MXP (+/- $ 4,100.00 USD)

8.- The Rotary Club of Parras is also working on the equipment of the Wheelchair Repair
Workshop in the CAM Isidro Morales Padilla and will be in operation by the time we have the
chair container in Parras.

Hoping that this information is clear enough and is supportive for the report they have to
prepare, we are at the order to resolve and answer any questions that remain in this regard and
waiting for the Wheelchair Foundation to confirm the date on which we will lay the container in
the port of Manzanillo Mx. to be able to set the date of having them back with us and to be
able to make the delivery and culmination of our project with a great toast in his honor.

Receive a cordial greeting and we are at the order for any doubt or clarification in this regard.

~ Sincerely Your Friends of the Rotary Club of Parras



